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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 1st December 2015

1.
Record of Members Present:- 

Cllrs Baldwin, Crowther, Tayler, Wilkinson, van Kesteren and Leeman.

Cllrs Stevens and Riches  

2.
Apologises for Absence: -  None
3.
Acceptance of Apologises: - None
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations


None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)

Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes

Oak Tree outside Cover Point – The current residents of Cover Point understand the Parish Council has responsibility for maintaining the Oak tree outside their property and they request the tree be trimmed. After a short discussion Cllr Tayler proposed Geoff Markham be approached to undertake the work before the end of January 2016. Cllr Wilkinson seconded the proposal, all Councillors were in favour.
Superfast Broadband – A resident of the village has asked the Parish Council to investigate the work being undertaken by Coventry, Warwickshire, Solihull Broadband. It was agreed the Parish Clerk will investigate the project and report back.  

Street Light between Orchard Rise and Old Well Lodge – the lamp cover is loose. Cllr Baldwin will contact EON.
St Michael and All Angels Church, Parochial Church Council – Cllr Baldwin read out a letter of thanks from the PPC with respect to Parish Council funding the grass cutting of the churchyard. 

Grit-bin – Broad Close – Cllr Baldwin has been advised by Warwickshire County Council that they are not prepared to fill the grit bin which has been purchased by the Parish Council. Therefore Cllr Baldwin has obtained a quote to fill the bin - £112.80 (1 tonne of salt). Cllr Wilkinson offered to visit Broad Close to ascertain the best place to site the bin. 
Parish Clerk will write to all residents of Broad Close, advising them of the Parish Councils intentions to site the bin and inviting comments. The Parish Council will not accept any responsibility gritting the roads or the pavements. Cllr Crowther to confirm the bin’s capacity.
SDC Representative Report 
Cllr Stevens advised budget preparation for 2016/17 is high on Warwickshire County Council’s agenda following the Governments Autumn Statement. The statement enables

Council’s to raise Council Tax by 2% and increase the funding to Adult and Social Care by 2% if they wish to.
Cllr Stevens advised the meeting he has a small budget for minor road repairs. If anyone is aware of an area which needs minor attention, please submit their request by the end of March 2016. 

Cllr Riches advised the meeting he has recently been promoted into Cabinet and he has been given the Enterpise, Revenue and Housing Portfolio. 

Dallas Burston Polo Ground has been granted permission for a 180 bed hotel; work will probably start in 2016 with completion within 14 months. Caravans and Yurts will be available on the site as from April 2016. 
Gaydon, Lighthorne Heath Development is going to go out to consultation on 14.01.2016 for six weeks (3500 houses)

Bascote Farm – Solar Farm has been deferred.

Work on the Solar Farm on the Fosse has commenced.

SDC has given £500,000 to CSW Broadband, this will receive match funding from the Government to provide satellite internet for small businesses in rural villages.
U-Bus (subsidised 16 seater minibus service) is not very well used in the north of Stratford District Council’s area. Cllr Riches will send info via email.

Cllr Baldwin informed the meeting that he has received a received a request from Mr E Astley, from the Warwickshire Wildlife Trust to talk to the Parish Council about the work they wish to undertake in the reserve. All Councillors agreed Mr Astley be invited to talk to Councillors and villagers and answer questions between 7.30pm  - 8.00 pm. The Parish Council meeting will follow on.  
7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 3rd November 2015 were proposed by Cllr Crowther and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson. The motion was approved and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
No discussion 
8.2
E-on Street Lighting
Cllr Baldwin has contacted Scottish and Southern, N Power and Green Energy for energy prices. Once he has received all replies he will bring the information to the next meeting. 
 

8.3
Parish Council/Village Hall Committee Coffee Morning 30th January 2016 @ 11.00am 

Village Hall committee will provide tea, coffee and biscuits. 


Cllr Riches will attend


Cllr Baldwin will invite Sarah Broad from WCC to provide an update on HS2


Parish Clerk will invite Local Beat Officer
Invite to the coffee morning will go in the January Newsletter, new villagers will receive a personal written invite from the Parish Council and a flyer will be distributed to all households two weeks before the event.

New villagers names and addresses to be sent to Cllr Baldwin.
Cllr Crowther will arrange for the large HS2 maps he has to be displayed.

8.4
Landfill/Biffa


Parish Clerk confirmed she has submitted Freedom of Information request to the Environment Agency and will bring the response to the first available meeting once the information has been received.

8.5
Pond Account


Information awaited
9.
Planning Matters – none
10.
Finances   

10.1
Invoices


Ufton News 






£22.17

Clerks Salary for November




£137.72

HMRC – PAYE due for November



£34.20

Cllr Crowther advised a VAT refund has been received.
Cllr Wilkson proposed all items be paid, Cllr Tayler seconded , motion was carried.

11
Correspondence
Letter from SDC Planning re Solar Farm on Land on the east side or Fosse Way, Radford Semele.

12.
Items for next Agenda


Dog Fouling 
E.on Street Lighting
Coffee Morning 30.01.16 @ 11.00 am

Landfill/Biffa
Pond Account – Future Investment

Grit Bin
13.
Date of Next Meeting
5th January 2016
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


